
UPDATE: Attendance Boundary Committee Recommendations for  
Morgan and Huggins Elementary Schools 

 
Lamar CISD’s Morgan Elementary will open in January 2022. However, the school will function independently 
on the Huggins Elementary campus during the fall 2021 semester. An Attendance Boundary Committee 
(ABC)—made of community members from the areas under consideration for rezoning—will recommend the 
attendance zone for Morgan Elementary to the Lamar CISD Board of Trustees. 
 
The ABC held a public input meeting Jan. 28 at Fulshear High School to listen to the thoughts and concerns of 
families living in the impacted areas. After that input, the ABC met for the third time on Feb. 1 and decided to 
take its recommendation to the Board of Trustees without making any boundary changes (see below). The 
ABC also recommends the School Board offer an “exception request” for 5th-grade students for the 2021-2022 
school year.  
 
The zoning recommendation is based on the latest demographic projections, facility capacity, enrollment, 
optimizing existing facilities and public input. The ABC also looked closely at current and projected growth 
trends, trying to alleviate overcrowding while minimizing the movement of students to new schools. If this 
recommendation is approved, the map below will become the official attendance boundaries of Morgan and 
Huggins elementary schools.   
 
The committee will present its recommendation at the Feb. 18 Board of Trustees meeting. The meeting will 
begin at 7 p.m. and be held in the Board Room of the Brazos Crossing Administration Building, 3911 Avenue I, 
Rosenberg. 
 

 

 
 
 For more information, please visit www.lcisd.org and click the Morgan Elementary ABC banner. 

http://www.lcisd.org/

